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September 9, 2022 
 
Kira M. Slawson  
BLACKBURN & STOLL, LC  
257 East 200 South, Suite 800  
Salt Lake City, UT 84111-2142 
 
Re:  UBTA-UBET Communications Inc.’s Proposed Tariff Revisions; Docket No. 22-053-T03 
 
Dear Ms. Slawson, 
 
 The Public Service Commission (PSC) has reviewed UBTA-UBET Communications 
Inc.’s (“UBTA-UBET”) proposed revisions to its 1st Revised Sheet No. 20 and 2nd Revised Sheet 
No. 1, P.S.C.U. No. 1 Tariff (“Tariff”), filed on August 15, 2022. 
 

UBTA-UBET’s proposed 2nd Revised Sheet No. 20 revises its 1st Revised Sheet No. 20 to 
nullify an overall increase to the B1 Rate that was not approved by its Board of Directors 
concurrent with the required increase in the Access Recovery Charge (ARC). Rather the Board 
agreed to modify the rate elements in order to maintain the same overall rate paid by the multi-
line business customer. Therefore, effective July 1, 2022, UBTA-UBET should have reduced its 
business B1 Rate in each exchange by $1.00 to accommodate an increase in the ARC, which it 
failed to do in its previous tariff filing implementing the ARC increase. UBTA-UBET indicates 
its current proposed Tariff revisions reduce the B1 rate in each exchange by $1.00 to 
accommodate the ARC increase.  

 
UBTA-UBET’s proposed 3rd Revised Sheet No. 1 revises its 2nd Revised Sheet No. 1 to 

correct a typographical error found in the 2nd Revised Sheet No. 1. UBTA-UBET requests the 
updated Tariff become effective September 16, 2022.  
 

The PSC also reviewed the comments of the Division of Public Utilities (DPU) filed on 
August 23, 2022. DPU states it has reviewed the submitted tariff sheets and has no objection to 
the proposed B1 rate and revisions. DPU recommends the PSC approve the filing, effective 
September 16, 2022.  
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 Based on the PSC’s review of UBTA-UBET’s Filing, DPU’s comments and its 
recommendation, the PSC approves UBTA-UBET’s proposed revisions to its Tariff, as filed, 
effective September 16, 2022. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
/s/ Gary L. Widerburg 
PSC Secretary 
DW#325390 


